Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2013 11:25 AM

To: sggov@bellsouth.net

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE); Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE)
Subject: Dual Office Holding (INQ 13-265)

Ms. Gilmore,

Because the Miami-Dade County Ethics Code at Sec. 2-11.1 does not address dual office holding, we are
unable to respond to your question about serving as both a member of the Miami-Dade County Fire
Prevention and Safety Appeals Board and also as a Miami-Dade County Hearing Officer.

The general prohibition regarding dual office holding is found at Article II, section 5(a), of the Florida
Constitution and is interpreted by the Florida Attorney General. A discussion of what constitutes dual
office holding can be found at the Attorney General’s website at
http://myfloridalegal.com/pages.nsf/Main/92e25864d475966f85256cc6007b96cb.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, SENIOR STAFF ATTORNEY
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601

Main Number: 305 579-2594

Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Suzanne Gilmore [mailto:sggov@bellsouth.net]
Sent: Wednesday, October 16, 2013 6:14 PM

To: Ethics (COE)

Subject: Request for Opinion

Attached is a Request for an Opinion so that | may serve the County. If you need any further information, feel
free to contact me. | can be reached at 786-210-2575. Thank you.
sggov@bellsouth.net




